APPENDIX E
Penn State Berks Faculty Affairs Committee Minutes
(February 8, 2008)
Attendance: Bill Bowers, Hassan Gourama, Sadan Kuturel-Konak, Michelle Mart, Bob Forrey (Chair)
1) The Faculty Affairs Committee discussed the issue of electronic ballots for election of senate officers and P&T committee members. Bill Bowers provided a simple example to demonstrate how it would work.  The committee agreed that electronic ballots would eliminate many of the problems associated with paper ballots (e.g. discarded votes) and should be the preferred method. The committee recommends that prototype ballots be maintained by the office of academic affairs. Each new election would then involve a simple replacement of old names with new ones. This would be done in consultation with the acting chair of the Faculty Affairs Committee.
2) The committee discussed the issue of term limits for members of campus P&T committees.  Our charge was to consider the statement “Any faculty member who has served on two consecutive committees be ineligible to serve a third consecutive term.” Since it is already current policy that a faculty member is ineligible to serve consecutive terms for both Division and College committees, this charge would apply to alternating between these committees.  We support this idea but recognize that there may be instances where there are not enough tenured faculty members available to serve. Therefore, we recommend modifying the statement to something like:
· “Any faculty member who has served on two consecutive committees be ineligible to serve a third consecutive term unless there is an insufficient number of other tenured faculty members available to serve.”  
· “Any faculty member who has served on two consecutive committees be ineligible to serve a third consecutive term whenever there is a sufficient number of other tenured faculty members available to serve.”  

· There were other wordings suggested during the meeting.  We are currently trying to agree on a final wording via email discussion.

